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May 24, 2016  
 
 
The Honorable Bill Shuster 
Chairman, Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
The Honorable Bob Gibbs 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Water 
Resources and Environment  
Committee on Transportation and 
Infrastructure 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio 
Ranking Member, Committee on Transportation 
and Infrastructure  
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
The Honorable Grace Napolitano 
Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Water 
Resources and Environment 
Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
Dear Chairmen Shuster and Gibbs, and Ranking Members DeFazio and Napolitano: 
 
I am writing to express the Great Lakes Commission’s support for provisions in the Water 
Resources Development Act of 2016 that will strengthen the Great Lakes Navigation System 
and the vital role it plays in the economy of the eight-state Great Lakes region. 
 
The 2014 Water Resources Reform and Development Act included provisions that are critical 
for maintaining the long-term economic viability of the Great Lakes Navigation System 
(GLNS), including an allocation of 10 percent of annual “priority” Harbor Maintenance Trust 
Fund (HMTF) spending for the Great Lakes. To ensure the provision is properly 
implemented, however, the GLNS allocation should be formally authorized, similar to how 
the 2014 bill authorized funding for “emerging harbors.”  We urge you to include language 
providing this needed direction to the House Appropriations Committee. 
 
We also urge you to ensure continued authorization for construction of a second “Poe-sized” 
lock at the Sault Ste. Marie, MI lock complex (Soo Locks) operated by the U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers (USACE). Only design and site preparation work has been conducted for this 
project to date. The USACE is conducting a new economic analysis under revised 
assumptions for this project, which has delayed the overall process. We ask that this study 
process move forward as quickly as possible and that the existing authorization for this 
project be maintained.  
 
The WRDA bill is an important opportunity to advance provisions that will ensure the GLNS 
continues to serve as a vital asset for the economy of the Great Lakes region. We appreciate 
your support for these priorities of the member states of the Great Lakes Commission. If you 
have questions, please contact the Commission’s Executive Director, Tim Eder (734-971-
9135, teder@glc.org). 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jon W. Allan, Chair 
 
cc:  Members of the House Great Lakes delegation 

Ensuring environmental and  
economic prosperity for the Great 

Lakes-St. Lawrence region through 
communications, policy research and 

development, and advocacy. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

CHAIR 
Jon W. Allan 

Director 
Office of the Great Lakes 
Michigan Department of  

Environmental Quality 
Lansing, Michigan 

 
VICE CHAIR 

John Linc Stine 
Commissioner 

Minnesota Pollution Control Agency 
St. Paul, Minnesota 

 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR 

Kelvin Burch, Retired 
Pennsylvania Department of 

Environmental Protection 
 

Wayne Rosenthal 
Director 

Illinois Department of 
Natural Resources 
Springfield, Illinois 

 
Jody W. Peacock 

Vice President 
Ports of Indiana 

Indianapolis, Indiana 
 

Basil Seggos 
Acting Commissioner 

New York State Department of  
Environmental Conservation 

Albany, New York 
 

James Zehringer 
Director 

Ohio Department of  
Natural Resources 

Columbus, Ohio 
 

Timothy Bruno 
Chief 

Office of the Great Lakes 
Pennsylvania Department of 

Environmental Protection 
Erie, Pennsylvania 

 
Pat Stevens 
Administrator 

Environmental Management Division 
Wisconsin Department of 

Natural Resources 
Madison, Wisconsin 

 
William Carr 

Senior Manager 
International Relations and Policy 

Office of International  
Relations and Protocol 

Toronto, Ontario 
 

Eric Marquis 
Québec Government Representative 

Chicago, Illinois 
 

mailto:glc@glc.org

